Welcome to Gethsemane Baptist Church October 22, 2017 Bro. Paul A. Davidson, Pastor Cellular phone # 270-670-3859

Email: gbc1@scrtc.com or pastorp@scrtc.com www.gethsemanebaptistchurch.net

Please turn off all nonessential electronic devices.

Our future saints Church services for ages 4-6 is held the first four Sundays of each month. One of the ladies that oversee this gathering will be posted at the entrance to the back foyer soon after the start of morning worship service at 11 a.m. You may choose if you wish for your child to participate.

Nursery is provided each Sunday morning for the smaller children in classroom# 10.

All entrance doors will be locked at 11:15 a.m. & 6:15 p.m. on <u>Sunday's</u> excluding the front entrance by the Pastor's office.

We are glad to announce the arrival of Ms. Eliza Grace Young! She made her appearance into this life Friday morning, October 20th at 1:57 p.m. She stepped into the world standing 211/2 inches tall and weighing 9lbs, 6oz. Both her and mom are doing well. Remember them both in your prayers, and dad as well. We congratulate Daniel and Sarah with the birth of their first child.

The annual "Fall Harvest" hosted by the Dennison's, at their home, is scheduled for Saturday, October 28th. Most begin arriving around 4pm and we will eat around 5pm. Everyone is encouraged to attend for this evening of fun, games, fellowship, food, hay rides, and sitting by the fire. Monitor the weather and dress appropriately. As the sun sets the air will cool and the games and hay ride may get chilly. We need everyone to bring a crock pot of chili or your favorite soup and the fixings that go along with them, and, of course, your best desserts! If you need more information, please speak with Bro. David or Sis. Candy. Remember we hope all will join us for this relaxed time together.

Next Sunday evening, October 29th, "The Beasley's" from Tompkinsville, will be with us for a night of singing. We hope you will join us for a service filled with music, song and worship of the Lord.

Bro. Paul would like to meet with the Children Church Directors on Wednesday evening, November 1st, at 6:15 p.m.

We are in need of a Wednesday night Youth teacher for our 5th and 6th graders. If you have interest, please speak to Bro. Paul.

We have made an effort to thoroughly clean the inside of the Church van this week. So, moving forward, we are asking anyone that uses the van not to allow food, drinks, candy or gum to be opened, and/or consumed on either of the vans. We ask the responsible driver to strongly enforce this. Thank you all for your cooperation.

Our annual "Fall Festival" will be hosted by our Daycare/GEI ministries this year on Saturday, November 4th from 5 – 8 p.m., in the Fellowship Building. We need everyone to help us bridge this gap between these two works and the Church with your attendance and/or participation and mingling with the families that utilize these labors of love. Volunteers are needed to assist with the event, as well as donations of items. Signup sheets will be posted in the back foyer for items needed, such as pots of chili, hotdogs, snack cakes, cakes and goodies for the cake walk, etc. We plan to have a silent auction again this year. Your help in securing donated items for this event will be appreciated. If you are willing to work an hour or 3, please speak with Sis. Marla or Sis. Trisha. Help spread the word and urge all your friends, family and co-workers to come out and support these works.

Our annual Holiday Dinner will be December 10th this year! Mark your calendars now.

Just a reminder that all Sunday School offerings support our worldwide mission effort. We urge you to do you best as we simply pass on the funds to support those in other parts of the world proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ and trying to expand His Kingdom.

Be an effective witness for the Lord this week and bring someone new with you next Sunday. The Great Commission, the last instruction the Lord gave before returning to Heaven, after his resurrection, was to go out into the highways and byways, and compel them to come in. Who are "them?" – the lost, the strayed, the wayward. They are easy to find. Just look within your family, look around your workplace, look in your neighborhood. As Jesus said, the fields are white for the harvest. We need to pick them and bring them to the Lord.

This week's nursery worker: Sis. Christina and Sis. Caitlyn Next week's nursery worker: Sis. Candy